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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE   

 
SUP Members, 
 
We are 6 months into 2010.  How are we as SUP members with our goals: 
 

• New Members 

• Memorializations   

• Gift Subscriptions 
 
Let me share with you a wonderful idea: The Power of One. 
 
The influence each one of us has on other people is amazing!   
 
Of course our circle of influence starts with our immediate family.  Then it moves out to relatives, friends, 
co-workers, etc. 
 
How we relate to others depends on us.  People relate us to how we behave and what we do.  We can have 
an influence on the strength of this organization.  We can invite friends, family and co-workers into the 
SUP and watch to see what influence THEY will have on the Chapter.  We can also show them the love 
we have for our ancestors by memorializing them and collecting their histories.  We can also give gift 
subscriptions to the Pioneer Magazine to friends, family and co-workers, which might make them aware 
of this great organization.  Maybe that gift will bring in a new member who will make a great addition to 
your Chapter and the SUP as a whole. 
 
So be Positive, be Happy and have Fun influencing your friends, family and co-workers. 
 
Thanks for all you are doing. 
 
Dil Strasser 
2010 SUP National President 
thesassers@hotmail.com 

 

 

NATIONAL NEWS 
Send national news to: rogerflick@comcast.net 

 

THE MORMON HANDCART PAGEANT  
June 23 - 26, 2010 at the County Fairgrounds in 
Nephi, Utah.  ADMISSION IS FREE. This is a 
theatrical re-enactment dedicated to the Willie 
and Martin Handcart Companies of 1856 and 

their rescuers both past and present. This is the 
8th season for the pageant.  Performances start 
nightly at dusk (around 9:15 pm).  See the web 
page (www.handcartpageant.com) or call the 
pageant hot line (435-623-0196) to find out 
about the Pioneer Supper and other pre-pageant 
activities. You can also email them at 
handcartpageant@hotmail.com.It is well worth 
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going early to take part in the pioneer dinner and 
visit the booths which exhibit pioneer heritage. 
 
BEAR RIVER CHAPTER ORGANIZED  We 
welcome our new Chapter:  The Bear River 
Chapter.  It is made up of members from Garland 
and Tremonton.  The new President is Steven 
Pickett.  They are still looking for charter 
members if you know anyone in the area.  Call 
National if you have a suggestion. 
 

PRESIDENT’S COUNCIL MEETING 

The Chapter President’s Council Meeting on 
May 22nd was a great success.  We had a nice 
lunch and a great speaker:  Ben Behunin, who is 
an Author and Potter. The Utah Pioneer Heritage 
Arts group provided music and a great program 
and Michael Bennett did a great Patrick Henry 
recitation.  The ladies had a special program and 
the men learned many things to tune up their 
Chapters.  Thanks to all those who made the 
effort to come to this important training meeting. 

 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS: 

• July 4   Independence Day 

• July 13-23   Nauvoo Trek 

• July 23   SUP Sister Organizations meeting 
at 5pm at This is the Place Heritage Park 

• July 23   Brother Brigham’s Ball at 7pm at 
the Brigham Young Home at This is the 
Place Heritage Park 

• July 24   Sunrise Service at 7am at the 
Tabernacle:  Elder Jay Jensen will be the 
speaker 

• August 18   Wild West Wednesday at .  SUP 
members and guests get in for $2.00.  There 
will be activities and refreshments. 

• September 18   SUP Historical Symposium 
2010:  Keynote speaker will be Elder M 
Russell Ballard.  Seating is limited so RSVP 
now. 

• October 21-23   National Convention in St. 
George 

 

AMERICAN HERITAGE SAMPLER TREK 

The American Heritage Sampler Trek was 
completed on May 21st.  Those who attended 
said it was wonderful to see all those historical 

places.  Thanks to Dee Risenmay, our National 
Program Director over Treks. 
 
SANPETE COUNTY TREK  May 27-29 we 
had a wonderful Trek to Sanpete County.  The 
Fairview Museum and collection of Sculptor 
Avard Fairbanks works was amazing!  It is a 
must see for anyone going through that area.  In 
Mt Pleasant, Wasatch Academy was started in 
1875 and is world renowned for their education.  
The Manti Temple is more beautiful than I 
remember.  You should visit.  The Scandinavian 
Festival in Ephraim, thanks to Utah Pioneer 
Heritage Arts, has now added music, 
storytelling, song writing, old world pentathlon, 
and demonstrations of Pioneer skills.  We will be 
planning a National Trek again next year.  Don’t 
miss it.   
 

SONS OF UTAH PIONEERS WEB SITE 

Check out the face of the new SUP Website at 
www.sonsofutahpioneers.org .  We are still in 
the progress of changing from the old screens to 
the new ones.  Send us your suggestions, 
comments, etc. to Roger Flick 
(rogerflick@comcast.net ).    
Many thanks to Erik Rowland and Susan 
Lofgren for their work on the new presentation 
of our Website. 
 

NEW MEMBERS FOR MAY 2010 

New Annual Members 
Howard Dale Alexander, Snow Horse 
Anthon Anderson, at large 
Russell J. Barney, Salt Lake City 
E. Grenn Clark, Centerville 
Scott Hardman, Porter Rockwell 
Robert D. Hardy, Snow Horse 
Bruce S. Hughes, Cedar City 
Sam A. Jackson, Red Rock 
Philip Linville, Box Elder 
Mark Marshall, Bountiful 
David Midgley, Cotton Mission 
M. Lee Morrell, Cedar City 
Larren Nelson, Eagle Rock 
David O. Reeve, at large 
Paul M. Ricks, Porter Rockwell 
James O. Whitelock, Mount Nebo 
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Life Members – new and convert 
R. John Clayton, Bountiful, LM# 3073 (convert) 
David S. Decker, Lehi, LM# 3074 
Don A. Johnson, Twenty Wells, # 3072 (convert) 
Don Parry, Canyon Rim, LM# 3069 (convert) 
David Lawrence Smith, at large, LM# 3071 
David Leslie Smith, at large, LM# 3070 
Alan D. Turner, Morgan, LM# 3068 
 

CHAPTER ETERNAL 

LIFE MEMBERS - MAY 
J. Darwin Gunnell, Cotton Mission, LM# 436 
Richard Jackson, Canyon Rim, LM# 1199 
William B. McCarl, Mesa, LM# 1217 
Conrad Huizar Campos, Hurr. Valley, LM# 1814 
Gilbert T. McKinlay, Eagle Rock, LM# 1872 
Steven L. Hansen, Cotton Mission, LM# 2844 
 
ANNUAL MEMBERS – APRIL 
Evan Jolley, Cedar City 
Robert D. Harris, Cotton Mission 
Jack Walters, Sevier Valley 
 
ANNUAL MEMBERS – MAY 
Joseph R. Lamoreaux, Cotton Mission 
 

 

CHAPTER NEWS 
By Louis Pickett:   louwill@utahbroadband.com 
 
BRIGHAM YOUNG (Provo, Utah) The Provo 
Pioneer Village sponsored by the chapter is 
experiencing a very busy time as the village is 
being prepared to open for the season.  
 
Members of the 
village planning 
committee 
seated left to 
right are: front – 
Alexandre 
Paul and 
Nancy Calkins. 
Back: Steve 
Nelson, Dan 
Bird, Bill 
Giauque, 
Bruce Reed, 
Earl Williams, 
Robert Carter 
and Jerry Bell.  

 

Recent activities have included putting up a 
“loafing shed” (a lean- to with a roof and a 
closed-in side for animals) and completing the 
store. There has been a road created down the 
middle of the village separating the residential 
area from the Town Square and school. A 
summer opening is planned for Saturday, May 
29th. The annual Pioneer Fair is planned for 
June 11th and will run from 10 a.m. to 2p.m. This 
has become a very popular event. Help is being 
solicited to serve at the village. At the May 
dinner meeting fourth grade students will be 
recognized for winning the pioneer historical 
essay contest and selected seniors will be 
presented scholarships. 
 
CENTERVILLE (Centerville, Utah) For May 
the chapter enjoyed a wonderful presentation by 

Robert and Roberta 

Moss.(left).  The 
couple have had 
extensive experience 
serving at Martin’s 

Cove and used power 
point to give a very 
professional and 
entertaining 
presentation. The 

stories they told of the hardships experienced by 
those pioneers reminded the group of the 
heritage we all enjoy and hold dear.  At the 
meeting a plaque was presented to David Day 
honoring him for the service he gave as chapter 
president for 2009. Plans for the summer trek 

were discussed by Mont 

Ford. Paul Boss introduced 
Kimball Johnston, the 
winner of the elementary 
school essay contest. 
Kimball read his winning 
entry, which was 
entertaining and 
informative. 
 

GROVE CITY & IDAHO 

FALLS (South East Idaho) 
The two chapters joined for 
a trek which was planned 
and conducted by trek 
chairman, LuDell Evans. 
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The trek took place Tuesday and Wednesday, 
May 18th and 19th.  The subject emphasized was 
the effect of Lake Bonneville on the east side of 

Cache Valley, Pocatello and the Snake River 

Area. The group traveled the old freighting trail 
from Brigham City, Utah to where it crossed the 
Snake River at Tilden, which is now under the 
American Falls Reservoir. The Box Elder 
chapter gave the group a tour of the Historical 

Tabernacle, the old tannery, grist mill, and 

woolen mill.  The mills are located on the creek 
which runs through the city. Different historical 
sites were reported on along the way. The group 
of 43 enjoyed singing during the trek and a good 
time was had by all. 
 
HURRICANE VALLEY (Hurricane, Utah) 
Durward Wadsworth was in charge of the 
April chapter meeting. The meeting was devoted 
to recognizing 4th grade students who competed 
in the annual essay writing contest. Utah history 
is a part of the curriculum for these students and 
the chapter administers a program that requires 
them to select one of their ancestors at least two 
generations apart from themselves. They are to 
read the history of that ancestor and then write an 
essay about who the ancestor was and what she 
or he did in life. They are to indicate what 
appreciation they felt for the ancestor. This 
activity helps the student look at his or her 
heritage and begin to understand the grand 
history of their roots. Over the years this has 
been a very satisfying experience for the chapter. 
There were 15 winners from 

around the valley. Each of these 
winners received $15.00 in gold 

Sacagawea dollars, a bronze 

SUP medallion, several 

uncirculated Lincoln pennies 

and a certificate of 

participation. The overall 

winner received a plaque. 

 

MAPLE MOUNTAIN 
(Mapleton, Utah) A wonderful 
trek was enjoyed by more than 70 
members and friends of the 
chapter to the Nine Mile Canyon 

(right) in April. It was reported 
that they had ideal weather. 

Several sites were visited where numerous 
glyphs and petroglyphs (below) remain from 

the Fremont Indian culture.  Individuals on the 
trek reported that though they were not experts in 
interpreting the pictorial remnants, it appeared 
that someone left a map showing where to find 
good hunting and a trail, perhaps to show the 
way around some natural obstacle. Lee Nelson, 
who has lived in the area, had learned where 
Butch Cassidy and his gang had established 
their hideout. He took the group there and 
showed where the structure still had numerous 
stones in place. Items such as horse shoe nails 
and shell casings were also seen by the group.  
The narrative by Lee made the excursion most 
interesting. To add to the pleasure of the day, the 
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group enjoyed a great Dutch-Oven dinner made 
by Duane Nielsen and his daughters (above), 
with homemade rolls, stuffed rolled steak and all 
the trimmings, including cobblers and ice cream.  

 

MILLS (Southeast Salt Lake City) At the April 
chapter meeting Elder Joseph Sitati and his 
wife Gladys were the guest speakers. Their 
subject was the Spread of the Church in 
Africa. Sister Sitati told of the spiritual changes 
in their lives since joining the church. One big 
change for her was the treatment of each other in 
the family because wives and children play a 
more important role in contrast to the culture of 
their society. Elder Sitati said that as a young 
couple they felt emptiness in their lives and 
searched several churches for answers. A chance 
meeting with a missionary couple brought an 
invitation to attend an LDS meeting. He said that 
on the first day he knew he was “in the right 
place, and the teachings were new and felt good 
to me.” As they participated in the church new 
concepts were accepted such as family home 
evening, family prayer, food storage, and tithing. 
All this brought about “a new experience in the 
feeling of the Spirit”. He said that he never 
needed to put the book of Mormon to the test of 

prayer as he knew it was true from the very 
beginning. As a conclusion to his remarks he 
rehearsed the number of LDS members in each 
of the African nations. 
 
PORTER ROCKWELL (Draper, Utah) 
Chapter members and guests, including children, 
made a trek to the National Headquarters where 
they spent an unforgettable evening hosted by 
the chapter.  Everyone was given a tour the 
National Headquarters and Library (below) by 

National President, Dil Strasser and gain a 
special appreciation for this great facility, the 
vast resources available and the work that is 
accomplished there.  This was followed by a 
great Dutch oven meal prepared and provided by 
Diana & Adam Diehl, Dutch oven professionals 
and founders of the Pioneer Heritage Company.  
The menu was made up of dishes that were well 
known to the early Utah pioneers.  All the 
recipes were from the 19th century prior to 1847 
and the meal was a delight to all. After the meal, 
Clive & Bonnie Romney told stories about and 
demonstrated many of the customs, games and 
dances as well as story telling enjoyed by the 
pioneers.  This was real special treat were, Clive 
is the Executive Director of Utah Pioneer 
Heritage Arts: musician, song writer, and teacher 
of music at BYU.  Everyone in attendance 
participated in the activities for an evening filled 
with fun and the making of new memories, and 
better appreciation for our pioneer ancestors.  
The children all had a fun time with the games 
and dancing, even some little tots.  We were 
delighted to have our Dil Strasser join with us 
for the evening.  
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SALT LAKE CITY (Salt Lake City, Utah) May 
6, 2010, was a red letter day for the chapter as 
they gathered with the friends and families of 
183 scholarship recipients for the John 
Morton Annual Scholarship night at the 
Sheraton Hotel in downtown Salt Lake 
City. The national presidents of both the 
Sons of Utah pioneers and the Daughters 
of the Utah pioneers were present along 
with over 600 who enjoyed a wonderful 
dinner and entertainment. The 
entertainment was provided by a 
scholarship recipient from West High 
School. The scholarships given to further 
the education of these high school 
graduates were $500.00 and $1,000.00.  

The highlight of the evening was to hear 
eight of the recipients express appreciation for 
the scholarships and what education means for 
their future life. The recipients came from Davis 
and Salt Lake County schools. One young man 
who was a drop out was given a second chance 
in one of the alternative schools and paid tribute 
to his teachers and the vision of what potential 
he had within himself. He became a changed 
person, excited about going to school. He 
expressed gratitude for what this scholarship will 
mean to him.  

The Salt Lake City Chapter is the proud sponsor 
of the scholarship evening. The contribution of 
John Morgan and Tim Nicholayson, who was 
Master of Ceremonies, will have far reaching 
effects for good as our future rest in our youth 
and their achievements. Recognition and 
appreciation for their efforts were recognized by 
Governor Herbert, John 
Huntsman and Virginia 
Taylor Sorenson. 
 

SETTLEMENT CANYON 

(Tooele, Utah) Jerry and 
Joann Kirk provided the 
program for the May chapter 
meeting. They served a 
mission, were mission 
president and served as 
temple president and matron 
at the Nigerian Temple. 

They had many very interesting experiences 
during this service and shared many of them with 
the group. On April 28th the chapter went on a 
trek to the Wendover air base (below). They  

had lunch at one of the casinos and then toured 
the base.  This air base was a very important 
facility where pilots were trained during WW II, 
including those who dropped the Atomic Bombs.  
 
SEVIER VALLEY (Richfield, Utah) The 
chapter, with Verl Bell as committee chairman 
has selected and awarded prizes to the fourth 
grade essay contest winners. The three students 
who authored the top three essays were invited to 
read their essays at the May meeting.  Essays 
were written by 177 students this year. Senior 
students from Richfield, South Sevier and Cedar 
Ridge high schools have been selected to receive 
scholarships. Tex Olsen chaired the committee 
and reports that one student from the Richfield 
and South Sevier high schools will each receive 
$750.00 and one from Cedar Ridge will receive 

1,000.00. The funds 
for the scholarships 
were donated by the 

State Bank of 

Southern Utah and by 
the Angus Belliston 
Foundation.  
A chapter trek was 
recently taken to the 

Hole-in-the Rock. 
They found the road 
(left) to be a bit rough. 
Some members of the 
group camped 
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overnight at Forty Mile Springs. The challenges 
that the pioneers overcame are difficult to truly 
understand until you look down that crack in the 
rock and try to imagine what it must have been 
like to build the road and then drive a team down 
it.  Carl Homes and Richard Moss hosted the 
trek. Another trek was to the St. George 

museums. The group saw examples of plants 
and animals that are threatening distinction and 
also some examples of tracks and trails left in 
mud that turned to stone. These were made by 
animals that are mostly now extinct.  
 
TAYLORSVILLE/BENNION (Taylorsville, 
Utah) The guest speaker at the April meeting 
was Roger Matkin who shared many fascinating 
pictures and history of the church. He was a 
printer in his career and gave interesting insights 
about the printing of the Book of Mormon. He 
also told interesting experiences he had as a site-
missionary at church historic sites. He works as a 
volunteer docent at the Church History 

Museum.  At the May 10th meeting the chapter 
awarded two $1,000.00 scholarships. The 
recipients were Christiana Feima Karimu (left, 
below) from Taylorsville High School and Steve 

Puleman Saia (right, above) from Hunter High 
School.  The awards were presented by Jerry 
Davis, the Chapter Scholarship Chairman. 
Funds were donated by members of the 
chapter and are provided for students who 
subscribe to pioneer values and have 
overcome some difficulty or obstacle in their 
life. At the same meeting Michael and Mary 

Barnard portrayed Brigham and Mary 

Young (right).  They were in costume and did 
a great job of acting in the first person. Mary 
Young told of her riding in stage coaches and 
other adventurous experiences. Brigham told 
interesting stories of his life. For the past 

twenty years the Barnard’s have portrayed many 
historical figures. They have told stories of many 
pioneers in the first person.  
 
TEMPLE FORK  (Logan, Utah) One 

Thousand dollar scholarships were awarded by 
the chapter to Carlotta Foitzick (below right) 

and Stratton Caputo (above left) at the May 
dinner meeting. Carlotta is graduating from Sky 
View High School and Stratton is graduating 
from Logan High School. They both have 
achieved high academic success and of the many 
contestants have best met the criteria for the 
scholarships by (1) overcoming some disability, 
(2) achieving academic goals and (3) preparing 
to contribute to society. 
Each of these recipients 
has been very much 
involved in service 
activities and 
demonstrated their 
desire to be involved in 
their communities.  
 
The speaker for the 
meeting was Newell 
Daines (right). He is a 
retired medical doctor 
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and has made numerous contributions to Logan 
City. He was mayor of Logan City in 1982 – 
1990 and has been instrumental in restoring 
many old buildings along Main Street. The 
restoration projects began in 1977 when his son, 
George, was setting up a law practice in Logan 
and purchased a building at 128 North Main. 
They restored it turning it into a nice office 
building. In 1983 – 84 the Cache Valley Bank, 
which Newell was associated with, purchased the 
Low Cost Drug building. It was remodeled to 
house the bank. Other restoration projects which 
Newel has been instrumental in saving from 
destruction and then being restored include the 
Thatcher/Young house, the Capital Theater, the 
old courthouse and the Wilkinson building and 
others. His very interesting remarks were about 
these restoration projects. When asked what he 
would like his next project to be Newell 
responded that it would be to have the Logan 
Temple annex covered with stone that matched 
the temple. 
 

TEMPLE QUARRY and JORDAN RIVER 

TEMPLE (South Salt Lake Valley) Ivan Hill 
and his wife came to the meeting in costume and 
portrayed Ephraim Hanks (below left) and his 
wife, Thisbe Read (below right).  They did a 

fantastic job of telling the story of this couple. 
Brother Hanks was born in Ohio on March 21, 
1826. At age 16 he left home and worked during 
a season on the Erie Canal until it froze over. 
He then served an enlistment in the U.S. Navy. 
Returning home to Ohio he learned that his 
brother, Sidney, had joined the Mormon Church. 
Ephraim accepted the teachings of the church 
and was baptized in 1845. He left Nauvoo 
following Brigham Young on the trek west. 
However along the way he joined the Mormon 

Battalion and marched with them to San Diego, 
California. After being mustered out of the 
battalion he left for the Salt Lake Valley. 
Brigham Young and Ephraim became good 
friends and had many encounters together. 
Brother Hill told of Ephraim’s experience of 
receiving promptings while fishing at Utah Lake 
that caused him to return home and make himself 
ready for a call from Brigham Young to go and 
rescue the handcart company people. He told of 
not turning back when many others did and of 
his being blessed by the miracle of buffalo in his 
path when it was not the season for them to be in 
the area, and what a blessing it was for the 
members of the Martin Handcart Company to 
receive the meat. Ephraim gave healing blessings 
to many members of the company who were 

sick, including a man who was thought to 
be dead. He gave a blessing to an eleven 
year old girl named Thisbe Read, who 
recovered and some years later became 
his wife.  “Eph”, as he was often called, 
was a spiritual man and in later years was 
ordained a patriarch. The presentation by 
Brother and Sister Hill was the same that 
they gave as volunteers last year at 
Martin’s Cove and was most impressive 
and educational. They will serve again 
this year at the “Cove”. 

 

THE MOUNTAIN VALLEY (Heber 
City, Utah) The Sons and Daughters of 
the Utah Pioneers held their annual 
awards banquet on May 27th. Dick Bailey, 
Chairman of the Mountain Valley Chapter 
Awards Committee, and Judy Milliner, 
President of the Wasatch Camp of the 
Daughters of Utah Pioneers organized the 
program to honor a few Heber Valley 
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residents for their pioneering spirit. The honorees 
were: Stella Orgill, Gordon Holman as the 

Past Pioneer, Vernon L. Murdock as the 

Modern Day Pioneer, and Alexandra M. 

Jeppson as Tomorrow’s  Pioneer. Included 

with Alexandra’s award was a $1,000 
scholarship. The funds for the scholarship came 
from donations from chapter members and a 
matching grant from the Belliston Foundation. 
The chapter took a moment to honor Homer M. 

LeBaron, one 
of their past 
presidents.  

 

(Pictured from L 
to R: daughter 
of Stella 
Holman, 
Alexandra 
Jeppson, Homer 
LeBaron and 
Vernon 
Murdock) 
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Medallions 
                                                 As of 26 April 2010 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

Design Year Metal 
Cost 
Each 

Qty 
Total 
Med. 

Cost 

Shipping Cost** 
Shipping 

Cost 
Total Cost 1-3 

Med. 
4-6 

Med. 

Pony Express 2010 

Gold $40   $ $18.00 $20.00   $ 

Silver, Gold 
Rider and 
Horse 

$45   $ $18.00 $20.00   $ 

Silver $35   $ $18.00 $20.00   $ 

Bronze $5   $ $2.25 $2.75   
 

Golden Spike 2009 

Gold $30   $ $18.00 $20.00   $ 

Silver, Gold 
Spike 

$40   $ $18.00 $20.00   $ 

Silver $27   $ $18.00 $20.00   $ 

Bronze $4   $ $2.25 $2.75   $ 

Headquarters 2008 

Gold $30   $ $17.00 $18.00   $ 

Silver $20   $ $17.00 $18.00   $ 

Bronze $3   $ $2.25 $2.75   $ 

Display Case     $5   $       $ 

Headquarters 
Set* 

    $50   $ Qty of 1 $20.00   $ 

Gold Spike 
Set* 

    $100   $ Qty of 1 $20.00   $ 

Pony Express 
Set* 

    $110   $ Qty of 1     $  

  TOTAL $ 

*Sets or multiple sets come in a display holder. 
      

** Call 801-484-4441 for shipping costs for other quantities. 
     

Payment 

� Check #   Amount  $ � Cash $ 
  

            �  Discover Card       �    MasterCard        �   Visa    Billing Zip Code ___________ 

          Card Number: ____________   ____________  ____________  ____________  Exp ______/_______ 

          3 digit Security Code _______ [on back of card] 
 

Name on Card: _____________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address: __________________________________________________________________________ 
 
City State Zip: _______________________________________  _________ ____________________ 
 
Telephone: (__________)  ____________-____________________________ [If we have questions] 
 

          Shipping Information (If Different): 
 

Name______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address: ___________________________________________________________________________ 
 
City State Zip: ____________________________________________  _______  _________________ 
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